
                                                              
 

 
April 4th, 2019 
 
Item PH4.3 
 
Chair Bailao, 

We are requesting that the Golden Mile Secondary Plan Study Updates and Proposed Boundary 

Expansion item and related meetings be recognized and appropriately considered at Scarborough 

Community Council. The study catchment falls within 98% of Scarborough Wards 20 and 21 as do the 

impacts to the local businesses and residents.  

In Consultation with City's Legal Department, the Deputy City Manager, Planning, and the Ward 20, 21 

Councillors Crawford and Thompson, along with Ward 16 Councillor Minnan-Wong, whose ward has 

minimal encroachment, it is recognized that this report be appropriately considered be at Scarborough 

City Council, where the impacts are nearly entirely felt.   

It's important to note that there is no representation from any affected Ward Councillors at The 

Planning & Growth Committee, where this report has been tabled. 

Please see the below motion which is intended to ensure inclusion of the impacted Scarborough 

Councillors by referring this item to Scarborough Community Council. 

That The Planning and Housing Committee recommend that: 

City Council waive the requirements of Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 27-16.2 and Chapter 27-16.5 

and direct that all reports related to the Golden Mile Secondary Plan and the statutory hearing 

required under the Planning Act be directed to Scarborough Community Council rather than The 

Planning and Housing Committee. 

 

 

Michael Thompson                         Gary Crawford 
Councillor, Ward 21                                      Councillor, Ward 20 
Scarborough Centre                                      Scarborough Southwest 
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